
May 2, 2016 
 

The East Lampeter Township Board of Supervisors met on Monday, May 2, 2016, at 7:30 p.m. 
at the East Lampeter Township Office: 2250 Old Philadelphia Pike, Lancaster, PA 17602. The 
meeting was called to order by Mr. John Blowers, Chairman and was followed by the Pledge of 
Allegiance. In addition to Mr. Blowers, supervisors present were: Mr. Dave Buckwalter,  
Mr. Glenn Eberly, Mr. Ethan Demme and Mr. Corey Meyer.  Also present was Mr. Ralph 
Hutchison, Township Manager. 
 
The following persons signed in as being present in the audience: 
 
Lynn Commero, representing Lancaster Newspapers 
Anthony Ferretgh, representing Triangle Carwash 
Anthony Frattaroli, representing Triangle Carwash 
Frederick Frattaroli, representing Triangle Carwash 
Jeffrey Cutler, Tax Collector 
Adrienne Vicari, representing HRG 
Sylvia Thomas 
Tom & Dixie Colvin 
 
Executive Session May 2, 2016 
 
Chairman Blowers announced that an Executive Session was held prior to the meeting to discuss 
litigation involving the tax collector. 
 
Minutes of the April 18, 2016 Regular Meeting 
 
Chairman Blowers asked if there were any additions or corrections regarding the minutes of the 
April 18, 2016 regular meeting as prepared.  
 
A motion was made by Mr. Buckwalter to dispense with the reading of the minutes and approve 
the minutes as presented.  Mr. Meyer seconded the motion and the motion was passed by a vote 
of four in favor and one abstaining (Mr. Demme was absent from the April 18, 2016 meeting). 
 
Bills: 
 
Chairman Blowers indicated that bills to be paid from various funds in the amount of $388,682.69 
were presented for payment. Chairman Blowers discussed some of the larger items included in 
the amount was a payment in the amount of $75,000.00 to the City of Lancaster for the annual 
partial payment of the remaining balance from Sewer Agreement Arbitration decision and a 
payment in the amount of $38,791.00 to Susquehanna Municipal Trust for quarterly workers 
compensation premiums.   
 
A motion was made by Mr. Meyer and seconded by Mr. Eberly to approve the payment of the bills 
as listed in the amount of $338,682.69.  The motion was passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 
 



Old Business 
 

a. Time Extension Offer for Township Review & Action: Devon Creek Phase 2 Final Plan 
#15-38 

 
Chairman Blowers asked if anyone was present for this agenda item.  No one was present. 
 
Mr. Hutchison explained that this was the second offer of conditional time for Township review.  
He stated that the benefit is for the applicant.  He stated that they may be having an issue with 
public water service for the development but also have several other issues to resolve noted in 
the Township engineer’s letter.  He suggested two possible choices for the Board are to reject the 
plan and have the applicant refile when the issues are resolved or grant a shorter time extension 
to have the applicant address the Board about the issues and how they are going to resolve them.   
 
Mr. Buckwalter asked if the Board rejects the plan would the applicant have to refile and pay 
additional filing fees.  Mr. Hutchison responded yes.  Mr. Meyer proposed a sixty day time 
extension to allow the applicant to address the Board.  Mr. Buckwalter asked if the water 
problems were addressed in the land development phase.  Mr. Hutchison stated that it was 
discussed at the preliminary plan phase.  He stated that the City forewarned the applicant in the 
preliminary plan phase.  The Board discussed the length of the time extension. 
 
Mr. Buckwalter made a motion to grant a 45 day time extension for Township Review & Action 
for Devon Creek Phase 2 Final Plan #15-38.  Mr. Meyer seconded the motion and it was passed 
by unanimous voice vote. 
 

b. Request for Time Extension to Record Conditionally Approved Plan: High Associates – 
Building 157, 1861 William Penn Way 

 
Chairman Blowers asked if anyone was present for this agenda item.  No one was present. 
 
Mr. Hutchison stated that the applicant is working on resolving all of the conditions of approval 
and staff is recommending granting a time extension to record the plan. 
 
Mr. Eberly made a motion to grant the request for a 90 day time extension to record the 
conditionally approved plan for High Associates at 1861 William Penn Way Building 157.  
Mr. Demme seconded the motion and it was passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 

c. Request for Time Extension to Record Conditionally Approved Plan:  
Triangle Car Wash – 5 Strasburg Pike 

 
Chairman Blowers asked if anyone was present for this agenda item.  Mr. Anthony Frattaroli was 
present. 
 
Mr. Frattaroli stated that the Board previously granted them a 60 day extension.  He stated that 
one of their investors withdrew but they were able to obtain funding to move forward with the 



project.  He asked the Board for another 60 day extension in order to get all the paperwork 
completed. 
 
Mr. Hutchison asked the applicant if he had any concerns or problems with any of the conditions 
of approval.  Mr. Frattaroli replied he didn’t think so. 
 
Mr. Demme made a motion to grant the request for a 60 day time extension to record the 
conditionally approved plan for Triangle Car Wash at 5 Strasburg Pike.  Mr. Meyer seconded the 
motion and it was passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 
New Business 
 
None.  
 
Other Business: 
 

a. Discussion re: Sewer Tapping Fee Analysis – HRG, Inc. Report 
 
Mr. Hutchison stated that Ms. Vicari met with the Sewer Authority in March and reviewed a 
report regarding the tapping fee analysis that the Authority requested be done by the Authority’s 
Engineering firm HRG, Inc.  He stated that this is a process required by Act 57 governing the 
process of what the tapping fee is permitted to be.  Mr. Hutchison introduced Ms. Adrienne 
Vicari from HRG’s Financial Services Group. 
 
Ms. Vicari reviewed the sewer tapping fee analysis report.  She stated that the current tapping fee 
is $2150 per EDU and based upon the study the maximum allowed charge is $2652.  She stated 
that the Municipal Authorities Act and the PA Planning Code also allow for a “Reservation of 
Capacity Fee” of $228 per year per EDU.   
 
Chairman Blowers asked what the benefit in having a reservation fee is.  Mr. Hutchison replied 
that he feels it is to have the developer pay for the commitment being made to hold an amount of 
capacity for the project.  Ms. Vicari stated that the Sewer Authority asked for an analysis on the 
surrounding municipalities tapping fees and whether they charged a reservation fee.  She stated 
that based on that review the Township’s current tapping fee is on the lower side.   
 
Mr. Hutchison stated that the “Reservation of Capacity Fee” would be a new fee for the 
Township.  He stated that the Authority wanted the Boards feedback before they take any action.  
The Board expressed support for ELSA’s decision for changing the process for the sewer tapping 
fee and offering the reservation of capacity fee.   
 

b. Park Board Appointment – Term Expiring May 5, 2021 
 
Chairman Blowers stated that Mr. Blayde Eberly and Mr. Joel Bare have expressed interest in 
being appointed to the upcoming vacancy on the Park Board.   
 



Mr. Buckwalter made a motion to approve Mr. Blayde Eberly to the Park Board with a term 
expiring May 5, 2021.  Mr. Demme seconded the motion and it was passed by a vote of four in 
favor and one abstaining. (Mr. Eberly abstained due to his relationship to the applicant.) 

 
c. MS4 Report 

 
Mr. Hutchison stated that Ms. Kalupson has provided a summary of her activities for the month 
of April.  He also stated that the City of Lancaster has been approved for their Growing Greener 
grant to do an analysis of the sub water shed through Bridgeport.  He stated that the Board 
agreed to participate in the project.  He also stated that the Farmland Trust has finished the map 
shed analysis work for the Conestoga and Mill Creek watersheds.  He stated that they would like 
to do a presentation for the Board at their June 6th meeting and follow up with a public meeting 
with the farming community to review their findings. 
 
Public Comment: 
 
Mr. Jeffrey Cutler spoke about errors in the Township’s Spring Newsletter regarding the 
discounted amount for real estate tax bills being 10% instead of 2% if paid by April 30.  He 
stated that it also states that the bill is required for payment but it is not required. 
 
Mr. Dixie and Tom Colvin, residents of Buckwalter Road, expressed concerns with the 
construction of the Bentley Ridge North project.  They expressed concerns with the erosion and 
runoff into their pool and into their basement and want the property owner to be held 
accountable.  Mr. Hutchison stated that this is a civil matter between the property owners.  
Ms. Colvin also expressed concern about ducks crossing the road and getting hit. 
 
Ms. Sylvia Thomas expressed a concern about the Amish driving at night without lights and also 
reported she may have hit a traffic island along Greenfield Road. 
 
Adjournment: 
 
A motion was made by Mr. Buckwalter and seconded by Mr. Meyer to adjourn the meeting. 
The motion was passed by unanimous voice vote. The next regularly scheduled meeting is to 
be held on Monday, May 16, 2016 beginning at 7:30 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Ralph Hutchison 


































